
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Compliance of The    ) 
Empire District Electric Company with    ) File No. EO-2019-0046  
Certain Requirements Related to SB 564    ) 
 

NOTICE OF SBEDR AGREEMENT 
 

COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty and submits this 

Notice of SBEDR Agreement. In this regard, Liberty respectfully states as follows to the 

Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”): 

1. Pursuant to RSMo. §393.1640, Liberty and a customer have entered into a 

contract for service to be provided under Liberty’s Limited Large Customer Economic 

Development Rider (“Rider SBEDR”).  

2. Liberty’s Rider SBEDR provides that, within 30 days of executing a Rider 

SBEDR Contract, “the Contract shall be submitted along with documentation supporting the 

qualification of the Customer and the Company’s review of qualification to the Commission as 

a Non-Case-Related Submission in EFIS.” 

3. The contract referenced in paragraph one hereof, executed April 24, 2024, and 

documentation of the customer’s qualifications for service to be provided under the Rider 

SBEDR and Liberty’s review of the qualifications, all confidential in their entirety pursuant to 

Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-2.135(2)(A)1, are attached hereto and have been submitted in 

EFIS as a non-case-related submission. 

WHEREFORE, Liberty respectfully submits this Notice of SBEDR Agreement. Liberty 

requests no action on the part of the Commission at this time. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Diana C. Carter 
Diana C. Carter   MBE #50527 
428 E. Capitol Ave., Suite 303 



Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
Joplin Office Phone: (417) 626-5976 
Cell Phone: (573) 289-1961 
E-Mail: Diana.Carter@LibertyUtilities.com 

 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that the above document was filed in EFIS on this 30th day of April, 

2024, with notice of the same sent to all counsel of record. A copy of this filing was also 
provided to counsel for the Staff of the Commission and the Missouri Office of the Public 
Counsel. 

 
/s/ Diana C. Carter 

 


